
Community Education /Activities Director Report 

December 16, 2024 

WEM Board of Education Meeting 

 

 Winter Activities: 

o The winter sports activities have gotten off to a good start.  

o Basketball – The girls have had a busy start and will have played 11 games in 4 week before the 

break. This week the girls are scheduled to play at LCWM Thursday and host Medford Friday.  

The Boys are also in a busy stretch playing 8 games in 3 weeks to start the season. This week the 

Buccaneer boys host Le Sueur-Henderson tomorrow night, travel to Medford on Thursday and 

host St. Charles Saturday afternoon. Over the break the Boys and Girls HS teams (Boys V/J and 

Girls V/JV/C) will play at TCU (Montgomery) on Monday Dec. 30. We will begin the day at 1:00 

pm with C-Squad Girls followed by JV Boys and then JV Girls. Approximately 5:45 PM the 

Varsity Boys will tip off followed by the Varsity Girls. This should be a great opportunity for 

WEM fans to see our teams in action. 

o The Grizzly wrestlers (WEM/JWP) have gotten off to a good start. By the end of this week the 

grapplers will have 9 dual meets and 1 individual tournament under their belts as they head into a 

busy January. The first home dual meet (in Janesville) is this Friday vs. Westfield! 

o One Act Play will be performing “We Are the Sea” by Laura Lundgren Smith. They will 

participate in the Gopher Conference Contest at Triton High School on January 18
th
 and in the 

Subsection 5 contest at Maple River HS on January 25
th
. The Section 2A One-Act will be held at 

Waseca High School on February 1
st
 for those qualifying from Subsection.. 

 Community Education: 

o SACC is closed this next week over break. Depending on interest it may open on early out (noon- 

5pm) and no-school days (7 am – 5pm) coming up in the next couple months. 

o Pickle ball in Morristown will begin again in January. Winter Walking in Waterville continues in 

the evenings. This will be closed to the public over the break next week. 

o Preschool & ECFE Classes continue to run smoothly. 

o Spring & Summer 2024 Activity scheduling & 2024 Driver Education preparations will begin 

with the new year! 

o The school buildings and gyms continue to be very active over the winter months. 

 

 


